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   AMENDED
     March 31, 2010
   12:30 P.M.

Districts 7, 9, & 10 Budget Town Hall Meeting Minutes

Topic:
Proposed 2010/2011 Budget

Date:
Tuesday, March 30, 2010
Time:
6:00 PM

Location: FSCJ – Downtown Campus, 401 W State St., FL 32202
Meeting Sponsor: Council President Richard Clark
In Attendance: CP Clark, CM Yarborough, CM Crescimbeni, CM Brown, and CM Gaffney.
Others Present: Diane Smith ECA District 14, Sonia Johnson ECA District 3, and concerned Citizens.
Meeting Convened: 6:15 PM

Discussion: 

· CP Clark welcomed audience, introduced Council Members present, gave overview of budget process timeline, explained that as of today we are faced with a $60 million projected shortfall and it is a direct reflection of employee related cost and although he does not have an agenda for the meeting, we are trying to get to every part of town and would prefer to hear and open the discussion to the public.
· Mr. Joe Andrews – spoke to say that the council had just passed 4 bills (54, 61, 62, and 171) and the total spending earmark was well over $50 million dollars for those projects, and why not repeal them or place a moratorium and use the money to flow the budget? The money was raised from a lot of different sources and different funds as in tax increment districts. Does the money not spent revert back to the general fund?
· CP Clark – stated that we cannot use the money for one time recurring expenses, and that money is earmarked specifically for that part of town that needs the help.

· CM Brown – confirmed that several communities that are deemed as tax increment districts; the money stays there for the districts needs, and for the impoverished communities. The system is designed to be balanced as we look at the city as a whole in order to figure out the financial hardships and be able to move forward.
· Mr. Carr – stated that the city of Jacksonville is in a recession for the past year and during that period of time taxes have been raised at least 4 times while facing 12.6 unemployment rate, and he has attended the Mayor’s meetings and feels that he is prepping us for another tax increase. He wants City Council to find ways to find the money by stopping unnecessary spending; every tax increase is another robbery from the economy.

· Mrs. Carr – stated that she is still working at the age of 70 and pays her fair share of taxes, but suggested that people have to learn to help themselves because the city does not have a bottomless pit of money, we need to be fiscally responsible and get conservative and balance the budget, otherwise we will not have any more money to live on and become a third world country.

· CM Brown – replied that there are 2 different issues in Jacksonville, some people need the social services assistance due to their poverty levels, and we need to invest in education in order to increase options for the impoverished.

· CP Clark – confirmed that the City Council body is not a bunch of spenders.

· Mr. Carr – wants to know why no one has offered furloughs?

· CP Clark – stated that furlough is a one time fix! He would like to see more people get engaged in the process. Write emails, call and make suggestions.

· CM Crescimbeni – stated that the problem with furlough also is that it was only offered last year by the Mayor to non-public safety employees.

· CP Clark – stated that our job is to get the budget balance d by Oct. 1, and we may have to do what St. Johns County did by offering a percentage pay cut or job loss. No one wants to lose their jobs, the current model is unsustainable and if we don’t do what we are supposed to do then find someone else that will! Filing bankruptcy is not where we want to go.

· Mr. Alvin Brown – wants to know what ideas is City Council coming up with?

· CP Clark – replied that CVP Webb came up with a great idea of looking at one time user fees that takes an enormous toll on our general funds that no one ever sees. 

· CM Crescimbeni – also stated that the problem is ensuring that the property value is taxed properly for return on fair market value, unfortunately, a lot of people are not reporting accurately by undervaluing their assets and nothing is happening!

· CM Brown – suggested that employees that work in the city of Jacksonville but live outside of the city should pay a kind of employment fee, something that should be looked at and explored further.

· CM Yarborough – stated that for the most part he has always disagreed with the Mayor’s 5 year projection, however he does agree that we should fund core central services that the city needs as in public safety & roads, and the tax payers should not subsidize for entertainment services as in museums and symphony even though he appreciates and enjoys the services they do provide.

· CM Yarborough-stated that in regards to the Mayor’s 5 year projection, he disagreed with some of the amounts proposed to be increased, like Jacksonville Journey being proposed to jump from $7 million to $12 million in one year, however he does agree that we should fund core central services that the city needs as in public safety & roads, and the tax payers should not subsidize for entertainment services as in museums and symphony even though he appreciates and enjoys the services they do provide. 

· CM Gaffney – expounded that the city’s core values do not change while we have an efficient government system by doing it right the first time, elected officials should listen to their constituents, and have to be a lot more efficient on how we manage districts, and there is a need to be prudent, transparent and fiscally responsible.

· Mr. Curtis Lee – did some research and came up with study about the impasse and distributed to CP Clark (see attached) for review.

· CP Clark – stated that we have declared impasse and are not actually in an impasse because the next step is special magistrate.

· Mr. Lee- would like the study passes around so that we can all beat on the Mayor’s wimpy pension proposal plan.

· CP Clark adjourned at 7:30 and CM Crescimbeni took over the meeting.

· CM Brown – would like to implore the suggestion of what type of city do we want to live in? What type of services can we live without? Although there will be drastic cuts, he would prefer to look at other avenues to explore to keep folks from having to pay more taxes.

· Mr. Alvin Brown – reminded the Council that they need to rethink the process because it sends the wrong message when 3 weeks after the grueling budget deliberation last year, a new capital improvement project was announced.

· CM Crescimbeni – answered that those line items had already been approved and what people do not see is that they meet in shade meetings and things are cut as in the Met park project, the original plan was much grander but it was cut in half.

· Mr. Andrews- pointed out taxes were raised to support the Better Jacksonville Plan and it appears that the city government spends on what they want to and then turns around and raise taxes, but they need to start to focus on what is the core function of the government? There are 2 categories of services and 1) being the services that contribute to the economic development, and 2) are consumption functions that drain the economy.

· CM Crescimbeni – requested a copy of the lists aforementioned above.

· CM Brown – reiterated that this particular body at City Council is conservative and do not like to spend where not needed! We inherited what other people sat by shifted dollars and enjoyed for the past 40-50 years while others suffered and it has caught up with us, and we are developing a plan to move forward and make this a pleasant city for everyone.

· Ms. Love – stated that district 7 needs businesses to come to that area.

· Ms. Patricia McBride – wants to know why Police and Fire is always the first to get threatened to be cut, and why cant we cut fat instead as in the I G office that employs 12.

· CM Crescimbeni – reminded that City Council passed to cut the I G department and the Mayor lobbied and got it back in. Because everything has a constituency it is difficult to know where to draw the line.

· Mr. Alvin Brown – stated that the things that upset people is how the Mayor can come up with $150 thousand dollars to rally the Jaguars and only sell 80 tickets from that rally.

· CM Brown – assured him that although he supports the Jaguars and the revenue it brings to the city, the $150 thousand did not go unquestioned while he could have used the money to fund his district 10 of a major Hepatitis B epidemic.

· Mr. Lee – said that he is willing to talk to the council members for more than 3 minutes about the employee related costs because he is a lawyer who specializes in this area of labor law. He suggests that they need to go to the FL Legislation and get the FL labor laws changed because the Mayor has control of too much of the budget.

·  CM Yarborough – stated that although the Mayor has a lot of discretions, the buck stops with Council.
· CM Crescimbeni – on behalf of CP Clark, he thanked everyone for their participation, and encourage attending the upcoming meetings at the Kent, North, and South campuses along with the Mayor’s meetings.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:05 PM

Minutes: by Sonia Johnson 

Submitted: minutes, 1 tape, sign-in sheet, and attachments to Legislative Services on 3/31/10 
